
 
 
 

226 VACANCIES? 

DID THEY REALLY SAY THAT? 
 

(October 31, 2017) In a recent Washington Post article, "Down hundreds of staff,  ‘Weather 
Service teetering on the brink of failure,’ labor union says" (October 26, 2017), the NWS 
claimed that there were only 226 vacancies and that Congress had appropriated funds for 
only 4453 positions. 
 
On November 14, 2016 NWSEO filed a Freedom of Information Act request with NOAA 
which asked for "the total number of vacancies; the number of employees on board; and 
the FY 16 authorized and appropriated levels" for each NOAA line office.  Attached is a copy 
of NOAA's February 28, 2017 official response. According to the chart provided, as of 
November 1, 2016 there were 5048 total authorized and appropriated positions in the 
NWS (including 174 reimbursable from other agencies, like the FAA). Out of that number, 
there were 643 total vacancies.  Other documents received by the NWSEO show there has 
been approximately another 60 vacancies in bargaining unit positions alone since 
November 2016. 
 
The FOIA response is attached within this Four Winds member newsletter. 
 

-NWSEO- 
 

No one cares more for National Weather Service employees 
than National Weather Service employees. 

 
No one works harder for National Weather Service employees 

than National Weather Service employees. 
 

We are NWSEO. 







 
 
 
 
 
 


